
 

OUR MISSION  

S isters Academy of 

Baltimore, a Catholic, 

community - centered middle 

school, educates girls of 

different races, ethnic 

groups, and religions, from 

families of limited economic 

means, particularly those 

in southwest Baltimore. 

The Academy empowers its 

students to become agents 

of transformation in their 

families, communities, and 

society.  

Sponsoring Congregations 

School Sisters of Notre Dame 

Sisters of Bon Secours 

Sisters of Mercy 

Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur 

Board of Members 

Kimberly Baxter 

Deborah Cerullo, SSND 

Mary Donohue, SNDdeN       

Alice Talone, CBS 

Board of Directors 

Lawrence Beyer 

Faye Alston Cook 

Marcia A. Cort, M.D. 

Rosemary Donohue, SNDdeN 

Delia Dowling, SSND 

Kate C. M. Edwards 

Anita Feeley 

Andrea Giampetro-Meyer 

Mary M. Gunning 

E. Tonas Kalil 

Mark McCarty 

Moira H. Monk 

Margaret O. Moseley 

John Riehl, IV 

Augusta Reilly, RSM 

Janet Schmick 

Janet Mary Shields, SSND 

Josette Towles 

  

A t Sisters Academy of Baltimore, a spirit of joyful service pervades the school.  As we 

conclude our fourteenth school year, I would like to recognize several members of our 

school community for their service.  

Eileen Copple  came to Sisters Academy to serve as Principal 

in January 2017.  She came out of retirement after an extensive 

career in education that spanned more than 30 years of 

experience from teacher to administrator in schools 

throughout the country.  Ms. Copple said òYesó to the 

invitation to serve as Principal and òYesó to continuing during 

this past school year.  Ms. Copple opened her heart to an 

unknown future as she graciously accepted a new mission and 

new relationships.  We appreciate her leadership and service. 

Kathleen Donnelly , òMiss Kathyó to our students, retired  

after serving for eleven years as our Administrative Assistant.  

She provided a steady, dependable presence each day, greeting 

and assisting students, families, friends, and guests.  She became 

the pleasant voice and smiling face of the school and helped 

create the welcoming spirit that we treasure.  òMiss Kathyó is 

an accomplished quilter and seamstress, and for thirteen years 

she made the stoles that each new class receives at the Blessing and Investiture of New 

Students.  We are grateful for her total dedication and service.  Her legacy will continue well 

into the future. 

Tyteyona  Berry , Class of 2013, served as a teacher aide 

during òNew Frontiers,ó our three-week summer program for 

incoming fifth grade students, and mentored during the eighth 

grade leadership workshop.  Tyteyona currently attends 

Stevenson University where she is a member of the Class of 

2021.  She reflected, òThe school motivated me to understand 

myself and to realize that my education would become the path 

to a future where I can mentor and guide children.  I am in 

college because of the education, guidance, and support that 

Sisters Academy has continued to offer me.ó 

Each year at graduation, Sisters Academy recognizes students 

who exemplify the spirit of the four sponsoring religious 

congregations.  This year, Leah Johnson received the Sisters 

of Bon Secours Award for service and ògood help for those in 

need.ó  She plans to continue her education and her service at 

Cristo Rey Jesuit High School. 

At Sisters Academy, joyful service comes to us in many forms 

as represented by the individuals highlighted above.  Service, 

joyfully given, comes through the spirited support of many 

people ð our religious communities, our Board members, staff,  

students, and graduates.  As donors and volunteers, your 

generous gifts turn daily actions into joyful service in support of 

our mission of transformation through education. 

Joyful Service  
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     News Notes  

Taking a òtime-outó from retirement, Eileen Copple joined the staff at 

Sisters Academy to serve as Principal in January 2017.  Upon arrival, Eileen 

quickly knew Sisters Academy is a school like no other.  In her words, 

òThe teachers here are the ôheartõ of the schoolõs mission.  They are truly 

committed to offering the students, these beautiful young middle school 

girls, the education of a lifetime.ó  After being with us for two years, Eileen 

decided to finish her òtime-outó and once again òre-startó retirement.  

Before leaving us, with her joyful smile and abundant enthusiasm, Eileen 

shared her reflections about her experience at Sisters Academy.    

How did you see the mission reflected in the daily life of the 

school? 

òSisters Academy truly offers its students a holistic education which goes 

way beyond an academic curriculum.  Rituals and traditions are very 

important.  Service is intrinsic to how each girl learns and grows during 

her middle school years.  Service teaches responsibility, such as daily 

chores within the school building, and it instills commitment to others 

through external experiences, like serving at Paulõs Place.ó     

How do the teachers and staff demonstrate their commitment 

to the schoolõs mission? 

òWhen I arrived, I immediately realized that the teachers are not driven by 

salaries and benefits; rather they are motivated by a different purpose ð 

service!  Our teachers have chosen to teach and to serve. They 

understand girls who are seeking acceptance and gaining confidence.  They 

have what it takes to educate students in mind, heart, and spirit.ó  

How do parents support the schoolõs mission and academic 

development of their daughters?  

òIn conversations with our parents, they always express gratitude for their 

daughters to attend this school.  They are the first to say that class size 

makes a difference.  Our parents see quality in the education their child is 

receiving.  They know and support the path of Sisters Academy that leads 

their daughter to attend and graduate from an excellent high school.  Like 

all parents, they want the best for their child, and they believe their 

daughters are getting the best education at Sisters Academy.ó  

What do you believe makes Sister Academy unique?  

òWhen you walk through the door and see the Pledge of Non-Violence on 

the wall, and then you read it ð it is the voice of the girls, defining what 

they have chosen about behavior through their personal beliefs.  You 

suddenly realize that this school operates on a much deeper level.  It 

supports open-mindedness, truthfulness, perseverance, and pride in oneself 

as well as in others.  And then you actually witness, day after day, the 

students living it.  This is one of the best legacies that Sisters Academy 

gives to its student and graduates.  Knowing I have had this opportunity, 

being a piece of this schoolõs legacy, is a unique honor.ó      

 

 Our Own Young Playwright Produces òThe Showó 
During 7th grade language arts class, the students participated in a six-

week òPlaywrights Workshopó offered by Baltimoreõs Center Stage 
2018 Young Playwrights Festival.  A Teaching Artist guided our 

students through the process of writing 10-minute short plays to be 

considered for the Festivalõs annual competition.  Annually, hundreds 

of students from across Maryland submit their plays, and ultimately, 

six young playwrights are chosen to have their works produced at 

Center Stage.  Among the 2018 Playwrights selected was 7th grader,  

Tahjae Young, for her play òTHE SHOW.ó  With the Sisters Academy 

òfan baseó in attendance, her play was performed before a live 

audience on Friday, May 18 at Center Stage.  It was thrilling to see 

Tahjaeõs work recognized with exhilarating applause!  

 

A Fond Farewell Tradition 
On Tuesday, June 5th, the school day ended in the spirit of another  

tradition, the Eighth Grade Send-Off Ceremony & Celebration.  

Creative dance, songs, and special words of friendship and best wishes 

were presented by the 5th, 6th and 7th grade classes, offering 

appreciation for the bond of their sisterhood with the Class of 2018.  

The celebration concluded as the Class of 2018 lighted their candles 

one after another as a symbol of their unity with the sisterhood of 

Sisters Academy.   

 

Baltimore Womenõs Giving Circle Provides Generous Grant 
In May, the Baltimore Womenõs Giving Circle endorsed Sisters 

Academy by awarding a grant to fund our Graduate Support Program.  

The grant will assist with the expansion of staffing, services, and 

activities for our growing number of graduates.  Graduate Support is 

significant in the success of our alumnae as we follow their 

educational progress and influence their path through high school, 

college, and beyond.  THANK YOU to Baltimore Womenõs Giving 

Circle for generously recognizing our Graduate Support Program as a 

distinguishing characteristic of the Sisters Academy education. 

 

Congratulations, Graduates from the Class of 2014 
In May 2018, all twelve graduates from the Class of 2014 graduated 

from high school, and in August, all of these young women will attend 

the following colleges and universities:  Community College of 

Baltimore County (MD), Frostburg State University (MD), Harrisburg 

University (PA), Morgan State University (MD), Notre Dame of 

Maryland University (MD), Stevenson University (MD), University of 

Baltimore (MD), University of Maryland Eastern Shore (MD), and 

University of Tampa (FL).  

Members of the Class of 2018 (eighth-graders) light candles as a symbol 

of leadership and unity to pass on to the seventh-graders.   

Thank You Eileen Copple  

for Leading in Service  

Sister Delia Dowling presents Eileen Copple with a gift from the school in 

gratitude for her service as Principal.   
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S isters Academy of Baltimore celebrated its eleventh graduation on Wednesday, June 
6, 2018, at the Marikle Chapel on the campus of Notre Dame of Maryland 

University.  The commencement address was delivered by Ms. Deara Parker, a member 

of the Class of 2008, the first graduating class.  Deara is a graduate of Owings Mills High 

School and holds a Bachelor of Science Degree in Biology from Bowie State University.  
She is currently working at Bon Secours Hospital in Baltimore with her sights set on 

attending medical school in 2019.   

 
The ceremony began with the procession of graduates into the Chapel, followed by the 

opening prayer delivered by their classmate, Davia Petty.  Sr. Rose Marie Jasinski, CBS, 

President of the Sisters of Bon Secours USA, and Andrea Giampetro-Meyer, 
Chairperson of the Board of Directors, delivered greetings to the graduates, their 

families, faculty, staff, and all guests.  Deara Parker began her remarks by offering the 

class a message that applauded their accomplishments and recognized the bonds they 

share as Sisters Academy graduates.  Her remarks expressed the importance of always 
being true to believing in oneõs self, while encouraging the graduates to pursue their 

dreams, no matter how big or tall.  In her closing words, she also reminded them that as 

a Sisters Academy graduate, they will always be sisters to one another and to all the 
other graduates of the school.    

   

The Class of 2018 presented their response through the remarks of their classmate, 

Trinity Bomar, and as a class, performed the songs òGod Made Meó and òThank You 
Lord.ó  With applause and cameras flashing, Sr. Delia Dowling, President, and Ms. Eileen 

Copple, Principal, presented the diplomas to each member of the class of 2018.  

 
Following the presentation of the diplomas and awards, Makayla McCory and Daniera 

Singletary delivered their student response, thanking their teachers, parents, 

grandparents, and scholarship sponsors, for their unwavering help during their four years 
at Sisters Academy.  And echoing the graduation speakerõs address, they reminded their 

classmates of the special bond they have created with one another. 

 

After the applause, recessional, and family photo sessions, the graduates and guests 
gathered for a celebratory reception at the Universityõs dining facility.  Among many 

smiles, tears, laughter, hugs, balloons, and flowers, all offered joy and best wishes to the 

Class of 2018. 

Congratulations, Class of 2018  

Tyrese Davis  

Mercy High School 

Trinity Bomar  

Institute of Notre Dame 

Abriana Frye  

Western High School 

Fernanda Gonzalez  

Mount de Sales Academy 

Jazmyn Jacobs 

Institute of Notre Dame 

Anasia Griffin  

Institute of Notre Dame 

Saleen Lewis 

Cristo Rey Jesuit 

Leah Johnson 

Cristo Rey Jesuit 

Davia Petty  

Cristo Rey Jesuit 

MaKayla McCory  

Institute of Notre Dame 

CõErra Tilmon 

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel 

Julissa Vargas 

Mercy High School 

ñGraduation photos courtesy of Sharon Redmond 

Gabriela Rivera  

Cristo Rey Jesuit 

Daniera Singletary  

Archbishop Spalding 

Fourteen young women from the Class of 2018 proudly display their diplomas 

after the Graduation Ceremony on June 6, 2018 at the Marikle Chapel on the 

campus of Notre Dame of Maryland University. 


